
 

      

 

 
 
 
 
ILT BIOSECURITY ADVISORY STAND DOWN  
Niagara Region 
 
Re: ILT NOTIFICATIONS and UPDATES - March 16, March 22 and April 30, 2018  
 

July 14, 2018 
 

On behalf of Ontario’s four feather boards, the Feather Board Command Centre 
(FBCC) is announcing that the biosecurity ILT advisory that was issued to all 
commercial poultry farmers and small flock growers in the northwestern part of the 
Niagara Region on March 16, 2018 has now been lifted.  
 
The owner of the commercial broiler chicken operation involved, has collaborated 
closely with their veterinarian, processor and hatchery, Chicken Farmers of Ontario 
staff and the FBCC to successfully apply enhanced biosecurity and disease control 
measures as described in the ILT response protocol. Rigorous adherence to 
biosecurity principles by farmers in the risk area as well as by service providers over 
the last 3 months has prevented spread of the disease. Ongoing veterinary 
surveillance indicates no further signs of respiratory illness. 
 
Normal biosecurity levels can now be restored. 
 
Farmers should continue to be very diligent in observing their flocks, monitoring 
mortalities and tracking feed and water consumption. If you suspect any signs of 
infectious disease, please contact your veterinarian and your Board immediately. 
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